Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting -12th October 2010

REPORT B – LORETO ABBEY

The Council’s Conservation Officer carried out an extensive inspection of all the structures in the Loreto Abbey complex on the 28th September.  The purpose of the site inspection was to assess the condition of the buildings since the last extensive site inspection last October.  The Conservation Officer can confirm that security is being maintained and the site is secure.  However the site inspection showed areas where remedial repair work is required to ensure the buildings are watertight and areas where dry rot and rising damp are evident were identified.
After the site inspection the Conservation Officer contacted the Receiver to confirm the full status of the site and to detail the legislative requirements under Part IV of the Planning and Development Act 2000.  The Receiver was also informed of the necessary remedial works that are required.  
The following works are works that are considered to be high priority and essential remedial works for the maintenance of, and the prevention of endangerment to, the Protected Structures at Loreto Abbey.
1. Remedial works to Church roof (complete lead works along ridge and assess current overall condition).
2. Remedial repairs and replacement of roof slate tiles where necessary at Block N.
3. Repair and maintenance of all rainwater goods.
4. Cut back vegetation and grass areas along the perimeter of the Church and Block L to ensure all vents and water drains are uncovered.
5. Remedial repair works required along lower level of walls and end window of Concert Hall to deal with major outbreak of dry rot and rising damp (the damp problems at this location are being caused by water ingress due to poor maintenance/broken gutter, ground levels and vegetation as detailed under Item No. 4 as above).
6. Reinstate heating system to provide an adequate level of heating.

7. Remove plywood boards along the lower level of the internal decorative leather wall of the Georgian Building (rear salon room).

A letter has been sent to the Receiver detailing the above and the Receiver has agreed to assess the details and liaise with the Conservation Officer with regard to the necessary works.

